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KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
 Tuesday 3rd June 2014 
Council Chamber - Council Offices, Moor Street, Kirkham 
Present: The Mayor Councillor James Cameron, (in the Chair), Councillors Liz Oades, Elaine Silverwood, Peter Hardy, Keith Beckett, Paul Hodgson, Matt McIver, Jayne Ashley

1. Apologies for absence: Keith Wright (joined meeting during PAOS report).
2. Declarations of interest: members were reminded that in accordance with the local Authorities Code of Conduct act 2077 (part 2) and Councils Standing orders any pecuniary or other interests should be declared. Cllr Peter Hardy and Cllr Liz Oades declared an interest on all planning matters. 
3. Policing in Kirkham: No police in attendance due to leave and shift patterns.  
4. Approval of the Council minutes of Tuesday 1st April 2014: approved

5. Matters arising from those minutes: To clarify the position regarding Mr. Wallis’s concerns about street furniture on Poulton Street following the minutes of 13th May.   Mr. Wallis was also invited to the AGM, as he did not attend the Council’s conclusion is that he is now happy with the situation and the issue is resolved. The issues relating to the Allotment Society additional water taps and monies are to be discussed by PAOS before being brought back to Council.  

6. Mayor’s announcements: Nothing to report.
7. Other announcements and correspondence: 
a. The Jehovahs Witnesses have responded to our previous letter concerning levels of doorstop activity and will endeavour to address concerns

b. Lancashire Constabulary has confirmed they are not able to provide support for future community events. The Council has requested volunteers for Civic Sunday and a working party of Fylde and Lancashire Councils has been established to consider implications for Club Days.
c. The letter from Kirkham Junior Football Club will be taken to PAOS
d. The annual governance statement was signed off by Cllr Oades, as Mayor 2013 / 14, approved by the council and recorded as minute reference.
8. PAOS report: distributed. 
a. The Council is working with Fylde Borough to develop a masterplan for the Cycle Path area, the Scouts would like to help with wildflower planting which should be facilitated into the overall activity once the masterplan is completed.

b. A draft of new Terms and Conditions and hire charges for WSH were circulated for consideration.  Following on from the letter from Kirkham Junior Football Club it was agreed that a meeting should be arranged between them and the Council to explain current plans and developments for the future.
c. Regarding the refurbishment of WSH, funding needs to be sourced and work scheduled as soon as possible in prevent further deterioration. 

d. There have been complaints concerning the condition of trees on Gillow Road.  Cllr Beckett has carried out a site visit, reported the issue to Fylde Borough Council who are now dealing.
e. Kirkham Scouts have requested permission to hold a bonfire on Calder Close field.  Following a discussion this was agreed in principle and that the Scouts should be invited to a meeting with PAOs to confirm the conditions for holding such an event.

ACTIONS

i. Members to circulate comments regarding the new Terms and Conditions for discussion at the next meeting.

ii. KTC to write to Peter Woods acknowledging his letter and inviting him to a meeting with PAOS.

iii. Cllr McIver to follow up on sourcing potential funding opportunities for WSH

iv. Cllr Hodgson to obtain tenders for the roof

v. KTC to sent an event booking form to the Kirkham Scouts and invite them to a meeting with PAOS

9. KWBG report: Cllr Silverwood has received a letter from the Lord of the Manor demanding £12,000 back payment (to 2007) for use of the Market Square for the Kirkham monthly market.  Legal advice has been obtained and a response sent to the Lord Of the Manor.  
10.
Rural Splash report: Work has started on the changing rooms at the pool. 
11.
Planning applications: 

a.
14/0326 – 4 Market Square



No objections
b.
14/0331 – 48 Poulton Street



No objections

c.
14/0332 – 38 Poulton Street



No objections

d.
13/0655 – Mill Farm






This application has caused considerable interest and debate, particularly on social media.  Following an update on the details of some of the offensive, shameful and untrue comments that have been made against Members it was agreed that the position of KTC needed to be restated.

· KTC does not have any objections to the stadium

· KTC does have objections relating to the access and egress of the site and impacts on the high street due to the ancillary out of town retail associated with the site

ACTIONS
i. Cllr McIver to write to Fylde Borough Council stating the Council’s position regarding the Mill Farm development so that it can be placed before the Members of the Development Committee, as agreed with their Head of Planning, prior to consideration of the application
ii. Cllr Oades to draft a letter to David Haythornthwaite, as chairman of AFC Fylde, to request that he publically disowns the offensive social media comments.
12.
Finance report: no report
13.
Standing Orders: no report
14.
Licensing: Cllr Beckett informed Council that there has been a change in the licensee position and that the Council as a whole is formally responsible as the licensee rather than any individual
ACTION
Cllr Hodgson to complete the necessary paperwork

15.      Staffing: The staffing group have collected a series of employment policies and are meeting prior to the next Council meeting to arrange staffing interviews as a matter of priority.
16.
Twinning: The Mayor has sent a letter to the Twinning Association to clarify roles and relationships and has agreed to pay the cost of the room hire for the function but has not received a response to date.

ACTION


Cllr Hardy to speak to the Twinning Association to clarify the situation.

17.      Council web page: no report

Date and time of next meeting: Tuesday 1st July at 7pm Council Chamber, Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham. 

Signed:
Cllr James Cameron

Mayor
Kirkham Town Council


The Community Centre


Mill Street


Kirkham PR4 2AN


Telephone 01772 682755


Email townclerk@kirkhamtowncouncil.gov.uk


www.kirkhamtowncouncil.gov.uk















